
Dear W.C., 
 
I moved out of the homeless shelter last month after finally finding a job that pays me 
enough to support myself and my daughter, if we live very carefully. My biggest concern at 
the time is my car. It has over 100,000 miles on it and the check engine light turned on today. 
I do not have any money for a repair or a new car. I received an estimate for the repairs 
needed, and it is far more than I could ever afford. I do not want to risk losing this wonderful 
new job due to unreliable transportation. We will for sure end up back in the homeless 
shelter if I do. I was told The Time is Now to Help is sometimes able to provide cars to 
working families. Could we please be considered for your transportation assistance program? 
The last thing I want to do is put my daughter through becoming homeless again.  
 
Dear W.C., 
 
I recently escaped an abusive relationship and, in the process, lost my car. My ex had put my 
car in his name and taken control of all our finances. I have been left trying to get by on my 
own income, without any savings, which does not include enough money for a vehicle. I 
cannot afford to pay for rides to work every day and I have no one that can drive me. Please 
help me regain my independence with the help of reliable transportation.  
 
Dear W.C., 
 
My family is going through a very difficult time since we lost our vehicle last month. My 
wife was sick and missed work for eight weeks, which caused us to fall behind in all our 
expenses, including her car payment. We never thought her car would be repossessed but it 
was. Now that she is well again and ready to return to work, she does not have any 
transportation. We work the same hours but 30 miles apart in opposite directions, so it is very 
hard for us to share a car. We used all our savings to get by while she was sick and are still 
behind in our utilities. There are no funds to purchase a used car. I am sure you receive a lot 
of requests for help, so I am humbly asking for your consideration.  
 
These are just a few of the recent requests we have received for transportation assistance. It 
would be impossible for us to answer every request for a vehicle that we receive, so very 
careful consideration must be given to who receives this help. We give priority to working 
poor families and single mothers that need transportation for jobs. They gain the most benefit 
from assistance with reliable transportation.  
 
A lack of transportation can make all the difference between hunger, access to medical care 
and safe shelter. For working single mothers, it provides the ability to work and support their 
families, often on one income. For the handicapped it provides access to medical care and 
other services that would be unachievable without a wheelchair accessible van.  
 
For many years we have been providing transportation assistance by facilitating car 
donations to those in need, purchasing used vehicles, providing car repairs, new tires and 
auto maintenance. We have found it to be one of the areas we see the largest return on our 



investment in our fellow creation’s futures. For us, the past has shown reliable transportation 
matched with a determined spirit often equals success.  
 
For the three requesters of vehicles featured above, we worked hard to find solutions to their 
transportation difficulties.  One was provided a reasonable car repair by one of our trusted 
repair shops when the estimate she had received was found to be taking advantage of a single 
hardworking mother. After a thorough review, two used cars were provided to the other 
requests for assistance. The single mother remains employed and independent since she has 
received the gift of a used car. The working family also remains employed and free of the 
expense of driving in opposite directions while being in fear of being late to work.   
 
Thank you for providing the gift of reliable transportation to these people during such a 
difficult time. This has saved them from certain progression into poverty and an uncertain 
future. God Bless You for your support that made this assistance and all our poverty relief 
efforts possible.  
 
Health & Happiness, Love & GOD Bless Everyone, Sal 

Please Help: There are many coming to us in desperation. Our good fellow creations 
need our compassion. Together we make a big difference. Make checks payable to: The 
Time Is Now to Help, P.O. Box 1, Lake Geneva, WI 53147. The Time Is Now to Help is a 
federally recognized 501(c)3 charitable organization. You will receive a tax deductible, 
itemized thank you receipt showing how 100% of your donation was used for providing 
poverty relief.           
 Please visit our website to read more of our past and current columns and/or to 
make a donation: www.timeisnowtohelp.org    Please go to the home page, follow the 
yellow highlighted link that says WC Letters to see current and past columns.    
 A Very Special Thank You: Clarence W. and Marilyn Schawk Donor Fund, Phil 
and Susan Hagenah, John and Valerie Lincoln, Ziegler Charitable Foundation, Paul Ziegler, 
Kunes Country Auto Group, United Way of Walworth County, Jim and Lynette Heimann, 
Timothy and Brenda Wegge, Lee and Barbara Zuzanek, Paper Dolls, Lake Geneva Area 
Realty, Dr. Mark and Cynthia Brower, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Schuberth, Chris Adams, Neil 
and Marianne Jefferson, Nancy Ferguson, Lisa Simonds, Robert and Patricia Host, Jeffrey 
and Helen Harold, John and Rita Race, Jane and Ken Lochowicz, Robert Klaus, Dorothy 
Sullivan, Beverly Mather, Joe and Kathy Laubmeier, James Dyer, Allen and Lois Maywald, 
Barbara Hill, Doris Wiechmann, Joseph and Mary Robel Jr., Randall and Susan Hofberger, 
Don and Jeannene Clark, Judith Caputo, Kathryn Petrie, Dr. Robert and Elizabeth Dillman, 
T. and Carolyn Schoneck, David and Terri Kropetz, First Baptist Church, Tim and Margaret 
Kumbier, John and Sally Dicmas, Patrick and Patricia Stagg, all of our anonymous donors 
and ALL of you who support The Time Is Now to Help donation boxes. Anyone who would 
like a Time Is Now donation box in your business, please call (262) 249-7000.    
 Prayer Chain: The power of prayer and positive thoughts comes from the true healer, 
our Lord answering our prayers. Please pray for healing for the following people: Brian, 
Mike, Sylvia, Megan, Kayla, Maria C., Judy, Scott, Annie, Marilyn, Brandon, Helen, Dennis, 
Mary, Joseph, Jordan, Jean, Tom L., Dr. Peter, Matthew, Pam E., Jenene B., John S., Patricia 

http://www.timeisnowtohelp.org/


H., Wendy, Eric, Anthony, Mary, Charlie, Tom P., Christina, Billy, Mike, Cheryl, Bryan E., 
Betty, Ellie, Concetta and Cheryl.  

.                          
Please visit: www.timeisnowtohelp.org     

 

http://www.timeisnowtohelp.org/

